Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Department of Transportation, District One announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIMES: Tuesday, March 23, 2010, Open House, 6:00 p.m.; Public Hearing, 7:00 p.m.

PLACE: George Mullen Activity Center, 4956 City Center Boulevard, North Port, Florida

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: This hearing is being held to allow persons an opportunity to express their views concerning the location, conceptual design, and social, economic and environmental impacts of the Project Development and Environment Study for U.S. 41 from Enterprise Drive to South Sumter Boulevard in Charlotte and Sarasota Counties; Financial Project ID 422710-1-22-01. The proposed improvements to U.S. 41 consist of upgrading the existing four-lane roadway to a six-lane divided roadway from Enterprise Drive to South Sumter Boulevard.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting Mr. Aaron Kaster, Project Manager, FDOT District One Office, P. O. Box 1249, Bartow, FL 33831.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this hearing is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the hearing by contacting: Mr. Kaster at (863)519-2495 or by writing to the address above. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
